## WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

### TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

11 Clowes Street Tylden Ph: 5424 8244

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au



Term 1 Week 2 Friday 10th Feb 2023

#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

#### **FEBRUARY**

Wednesday 15th & 22nd

Prep rest days

Wednesday 15th

Family Fun Night 5pm-6.30pm

#### **MARCH**

Friday 3rd

Gr 5/6 Summer Sports day

Monday 13th

Labour Day holiday

Saturday 18th

Working bee for rostered families.

Saturday 25th ANNUAL FAIR 10am-3pm

#### **APRIL**

**Thursday 6th** 

Last day of term 1. Early dismissal 2.30pm

#### Principal's Message

Dear Parents/Carers

We held our first working bee for the year on Saturday 4th February and a huge amount of work was completed. Many thanks to the families who attended and worked so hard. It is great to be able to hold working bees again after a few years without them due to COVID. This means our school grounds and facilities will always in the best possible condition. We ask all families to attend at least one working bee per year to share the work. You will find a revised roster further into this newsletter. The next working bee will be on Saturday 18th March, to prepare the school for the school fair.

It was very pleasing to have so many families at the 'Start—up Chats' this week. This has opened the communication between home and school for the year and given parents/carers a chance to meet their child's teacher for 2023. Please email your child's teacher to arrange a time if you were unable to attend this week.

I am very pleased to welcome Mr Jeff Tynan to our staff. Jeff has been appointed in an Education Support role and will commence in just over a week. Welcome Jeff! The start of the year Family Fun Night (FFN) is scheduled for next Wednesday 15th February. 5pm—6:30pm. This gathering gives us a chance to get together as a school community to meet staff and new families and also renew contact with those we have met before. There will be a sausage sizzle (thank you school council!) and staff will run a few activities for the children as needed. We will also start to recruit helpers for the school fair at FFN. Have a chat to any of the fair coordinators and add your name to the roster that will be on display. I look forward to seeing you at the FFN.

It was wonderful to see the proud faces of our grade 6 students in assembly this afternoon when they received their special Grade 6 jackets. This is an important step in their leadership journey during their final year of primary school. Congratulations to all of the grade 6 students!

Have a lovely weekend!

Regards

Lee MacDonald

leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au

#### PRESENTATION OF GRADE 6 JACKETS



**Alphonse** 

Isabella



#### THIS WEEK IN OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE (OSHC)

Hey Team!

We have had another successful week in OSHC this week!

The mornings have consisted of a lot of colouring in, hangman and general chat amongst students and educators.

Our experiment from week one wasn't quite as successful as we had hoped but we will have many more to come this term when our focus is science!

Our focus this week was still sustainability and so we have been doing some really fun activities! Alphie, Edward, Ben, Flynn, Evie, Rosalie, Ella, Gwen, Julian, Will.S, Johnnie and Ethan made cars out of recycled materials. We had so much fun designing and building the cars and had a little race on the oval afterwards!

#### WEEKLY MENU

#### Breakfast

A selection of healthy cereals, yogurts, toasts and spreads are available for children to choose according to their taste.

#### **Afternoons**

A selection of fresh salad vegetables, cold meats, spreads, wraps and bread are available each afternoon in buffet style.

#### Daily

Fresh fruit, milk, and water are always available throughout each session.

Natalie, Isabella, Rosalie and Ethan helped to plant some flowers in the pots that we painted last week and we have started up our own OSHC garden.

We also said goodbye to our educator Beth at the end of last week so you'll no longer be seeing her face around. We have, however, welcomed 2 new educators Jack and Ava so don't forget to introduce yourself if you see them around!

Please feel free to have a look at the 'OSHC 2023' book that's on the sign in table as well. We have been updating that throughout the weeks with photos and info!

Have a great weekend everyone and don't forget your sunscreen!

Hannah ©









# TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL FAIR Saturday 25th March 2023

# ONLY SIX WEEKS AWAY!

## Fair day helper roster

At the Family Fun Night on Wednesday, 15<sup>th</sup> February, there will be a big sandwich board featuring a giant list of all the fair stalls and how many helpers we need. This roster will have space for you to write down where and when you can help out on fair day. We need every family to volunteer some time to make the fair a success, and it's a great way to contribute to our school fundraiser and get to know other parents.

After Wednesday, the sandwich board will be outside the Prep room in the junior block, and we will also send home copies of the roster with the newsletter in the coming weeks which can be filled out and returned to the office.

# Can I bring my jams, trash and treasure, books, mystery jars and auction items to the office yet?

NO! Not yet! Please hold onto any items you have for the fair for a few weeks more, as we don't have the storage capacity in the office to store everything. We will put a call-out for people to start bringing items in two weeks out from the fair, and trash and treasure and books one week out. A huge thank you to everyone who began preserving, assembling, collecting and crafting over the holidays in preparation for the fair.

# Next Fair Committee meeting: Friday, February 17<sup>th</sup>, 2:00pm, staffroom.

Any questions? Want to get involved? Please get in touch at the office or speak to one of our fair coordinators.

#### **2023 WORKING BEE ROSTER – REVISED**

In 2023, there will be five Working Bees throughout the year. There will be two in term 1, with one just before the Annual Fair. All families are rostered to help at one Working Bee, and most families have their first preference. If you cannot attend on your rostered day, please contact the office.

We really appreciate your time...many hands make light work!



TERM 1 Saturday 4 <sup>th</sup> Feb- ruary 9am-12noon	TERM 1 PRIOR TO THE FAIR Saturday 18th March 9am-12noon	TERM 2 Saturday 29th April 9am-12noon	Term 3 Saturday 15 <sup>th</sup> July 9am-12noon	Term 4 Saturday 7 <sup>th</sup> October 9am-12noon
GIBBS	BRUKI	ALLAWAY	AALTINK	BRAY
JAEGER	BUNN/GRAY	ARNOLD	ABSOLOM	FIDLER
MORGAN	BUTCHER	ARNUP	ALDRIDGE	FISHER
READ/GOOD	CULLEN	BENDIX	CHITTENDEN	HAMMAR
RADFORD	COLEBY	BOWEN	CURRY CHEENNE	HAYWARD
ROBERTS	FOGARTY	CHITTENDEN	DE MARIA	HEWITT (A&S)
STEVENS	HAUKE	FERRES	FARRUGIA	HOLLOWAY
	HENCHE	GOULBOURN	FRISBY	JOHNSTONE
	HOLDEN/BUNN	HEWITT (J&S)	GILL	JUMARA
	JONES	HICKEY	HOLC	KNIGHT
	JOHNSON	HILL	HOLDSWORTH	MCCLEAN
	KENNEDY-STEEL	JORDAN	KIRBY-MONAGHAN	MOORE
	KORINFSKY	KOUTSINTAS	MCCASHNEY	OMEARA
	NEWELL/MCGRATH	MARASOVIC- CHICARD	MUDDLE	ROBERTSON
	ODAY	PHILLIPS	ORMEROD	SGUBIN
	OSMOND	ROGERS	RICK	SHIELDS
	ROWE	SMITH/DESMOND	SALIGARI	SPEIRS
	ROWLES	SMITH (G&P)	SIMONEAU	VARDO
	THIELE	THOMSON	SHERRARD	WALSWORTH
	WATERS	WATSON	TYNAN	WHITE/VAN LINT

# 2023 TYLDEN GENERAL STORE LUNCH ORDERS Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Only

Please remember it is important to send a fruit snack and play lunch on the days when your child has a lunch order.

DATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PR	
Salad	\$5.50
Salad & Meat (Chicken, Ham)	\$6.00
Ham	\$5.50
Ham cheese pickle	\$6.00
Cheese/Tomato	\$6.00
Ham cheese tomato	\$6.00
Chicken cheese mayo	\$6.00
	1
HOT FOODS	7
Pie-4/20	\$5.50
Pie mrs mac	\$5.50
Mrs mac king sausage roll	\$4.90
Small Sausage Roll (Four'n Twenty)	\$4.50
Mrs mac	\$4.00
Hot dog with sauce	\$4.30
Hot Dog	\$4.00
Hot Dog with Cheese	\$4.30
Pizza Single	\$4.50
	1

SANDWICHES/ROLLS

TREATS	- 1
YO YO	\$3.50
SMARTIE COOKIES	\$3.50
FLORENTINE	\$3.50
45g chips flavoured	\$2.50
ICY POLES	
Zooper Dooper	\$1.50
Plain Icy Pole	\$2.50
DRINKS	
NIPPY	\$3.50
-STRAWBERRY,CHOC,BANANA	
COOL RIDGE PLAIN WATER	\$2.50
MT FRANKLIN SPARKLING	\$3.50
Plain Milk 600ml	\$2.00
Pop Tops drinks	\$2.70
Cakes	

Strawberry, choc, pineapple, Subject to

\$4.50

\$4.50

TDEATE

20 cents extra for sauce sachet (for Pies & Sausage Rolls only)

Please send order in an appropriate sized lunch bag with money enclosed, child's name and room clearly detailed. An additional charge of 10 cents will be incurred if a lunch bag is not provided.

availbility Slice

Muffin

Please note; in line with Department of Education and School Council guidelines, fried foods, high sugar content confectionary and soft drinks will not be available with lunch orders.





**Kyneton Football Netball Club** 

# 'Come & Try' training sessions this week

U17 BOYS, U15 BOYS & YOUTH GIRLS

U17's & Youth Girls - Mon & Wed 4:30-5:45pm
U15's - Tues & Thurs 5:00-6:00pm

JUNIORFOOTBALL@KYNETONFNC.COM

# TRENTHAM FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB

# Net Set go!



When: Thursdays starting Thursday 9th February Time: 4.30–5.15pm

Where: Trentham Sports Ground

Registrations now open!

Open the link:

netball-registration.worldsportsaction.com

Contact Corina Sabo 0409 866 695

**Trentham District Football Netball Club Inc** 

E: csa99188@bigpond.net.au

www.trenthamsaintsfnc.com